SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2nd DECEMBER 2015 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr O Davison-Oakley,         Cllr J Holder, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr C Hughes and Cllr T Norton.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, Mr G Croft, Mr N Bowerman, Mr I Hawes, Mrs K Hawes, Mr S Patel and   Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION: The owners of Seer Green Sales came to discuss the parking issues with dangerous parking on the corner of Howard Road at the junction with Chalfont Road.  They explained that there are three separate businesses within the garage site; SG Motor Company, Mark One Motors and Seer Green Sales. Since an increase in business for the other two companies and the fact that they have six staff cars and two loan cars the parking problem has increased. This has not been helped by the fact there are now three businesses in the HB House site and they also have more cars than available parking space in their car park. Seer Green Sales have worked hard to ensure that their own customers do not cause any further inconvenience and offered to contact the other companies to discuss a safer parking policy which will avoid dangerous parking at the junction.
District Councillor Steve Patel came to report that there will be significantly less funding available from Bucks County Council and that in future years (2019/20), the Parish Council may have to significantly increase the precept to maintain and improve the village.  Mr Patel also reported that he had called planning application CH/2015/1765/FA Land Adjacent to Little Orchard, Chalfont Road, in to the planning committee for the decision to be made by the officers.
A resident noted that the high response rate to the recent petition showed that the newsletter was being read by residents.  He was also pleased to report that a pothole near his home had been repaired after it was logged both by himself and the clerk.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  None.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Holder and were duly signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· The Jubilee Trail leaflet is being redesigned and a better quality map is required.  It will then be printed.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  
· Seer Green United asked if a defibrillator could be installed at the Recreation Ground and together with Seer Green Allotments Association, Seer Green Horticultural Society, Seer Green Football Team they have provided significant financial support.  Other local groups have offered financial support and we are awaiting confirmation of the total amount they can each offer.  (Action – Clerk)
· An inventory of the contents of the cemetery shed will be produced.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)  
· It was agreed that the public meeting to present the Neighbourhood Plan to residents and local organisations/business will be held in the New Year. (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Norton)
· There has been a noticeable reduction in the amount of dog faeces in the village since a targeted poster campaign.  The campaign will be continued at the Recreation Ground.  (Action – Clerk)
· Art work is being prepared for a shield design for the white entry gates to the village.  Drawing details were agreed and the artist will be informed. (Action – Cllr Forsaith) 
· A booklet on the history of the village will be scanned. (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Norton)
· The Baptist Church projector is being tested for compatibility with different devices.  If successful the projector will be purchased. (Action – Cllr Norton)
· A tree company that specialise in mature cherry trees will be asked for their advice on the best position for these to be planted.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Thomas)
· A shed base has been installed for the adult football team.  A shed will now be ordered.  (Action – Cllr Anderson) 
· Paul Nanji at CDC asked the Council to complete a review of the need for indoor and built sport and leisure facilities across Chiltern over the next 20 years.  (Action - Cllr Anderson)
· A presentation of Planning from Chiltern District Council (CDC) has been circulated to all Councillors.
· A casual vacancy notice is on the notice board advertising for a new Parish Councillor
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk Inspections:  The November inspection is being reviewed.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)   Cllr Anderson will be carrying out the December inspection.  (Action - Cllr Anderson)
3. HEALTH AND SAFETY:  A master list of all of the regulatory and safety inspections is being prepared.  Once complete it will be circulated to all Councillors.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)
4. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  Cllr Norton declared an interest in two planning applications CH/2015/2144/FA and CH/2015/2150/FA as one was for his own property and one was for a friend.
5. Correspondence:
· A thank you letter was sent to Perkin Elmer staff that carried out a very successful day of holly clearing with Chiltern Rangers in Green Wood.  
· Bucks County Council Locality Services advised that because of budget issues they need a further £1600 for the project to improve Footpath 1A from the station car park.   It was agreed that the funding for the Chiltern Rangers project in Green Wood would be subsequently reduced from £3000 to £1400.  The project is due to be completed in December.
· A second letter has been sent to a property in Old Long Grove whose foliage is overhanging footpath 1A to the station and blocking the light from two streetlights.  Several complaints have been made by residents who find the area of footpath slippery and dangerous.

· An email had been received to confirm that Seer Green Parish, (entire parish area) has been declared a Neighbourhood Area following consideration of Seer Green Parish Council’s application to Chiltern District Council.
· A letter was received from Michael Phipps, Chair of the Governing Body of Seer Green School, asking for suggestions for new Governors by the beginning of December.

· A letter was received from Seer Green Horticultural Society and Seer Green Allotment Association enclosing a generous donation of £250 towards a new defibrillator for the recreation ground.  (Action – Clerk)   
· CDC Revenue department sent details of the 2016/17 Tax Base calculation for Seer Green and also a request for the Parish Council’s Precept requirement.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield)   
· CDC Democratic Services confirmed that no election has been requested for the vacancy at Seer Green Parish Council so the Parish Council may now co-opt a new councillor.   
6.
Finance  
Payments (from main account) amounting to              £4,395.16
Income 




         
   £1,754.45

Closing balance of all accounts at 30th November
 £58,673.51
7. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  There will be a new Emerging Local Plan for consultation as CDC and South Bucks District Council merge their plans.
Permitted

CH/2015/1858/FA
23 Highlands Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XL

Part two storey/part single storey front extension, fenestration alterations.

CH/2015/1828/FA
19 Coat Wicks, Seer Green, HP9 2YR

Rear Conservatory (retrospective).

CH/2015/1792/FA
6 Barrards Way, Seer Green, HP9 2YZ

Erection of rear conservatory (retrospective).

CH/2015/1718/FA
Ponds Conservatory, Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP

Single storey south east extension

CH/2015/1773/TP
Longwood House, Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2QH

Felling of a beech, crown reduction of a beech, a cherry and a birch, and crown lifting of a cherry and a birch - all protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

CH/2015/1775/TP
The Holt, Long Grove, And, Edelweiss , Long Bottom Lane, Seer Green. 
Crown thinning of a beech tree and crown lifting of an oak tree, both protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

CH/2015/1622/FA
8 Howard Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2XP 

Two storey front side extension, single storey rear extension

CH/2015/1631/FA
15 Coat Wicks, Seer Green, HP9 2YR

Replacement conservatory with garden room.

8.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. BUDGET AND PRECEPT:  The half year accounts and budget for 2016/17 were agreed with a precept increase of 2%.  The Long Term Plan for 2015–18 was reviewed.  It was agreed to replace the streetlight that had been condemned and removed opposite Princess Grove.  (Action – Clerk) 
ii. GREEN WOOD HOLLY CLEARANCE: Chiltern Rangers and five staff from Perkin Elmer cleared a large amount of invasive holly from Green Wood.  Chiltern Rangers have arranged a second day of work for 10th December but concerns need to be raised about whether they will be bringing the volunteers they offered at the initial meeting. (Action – Cllr Hughes)   A large amount of chippings have been left which could possibly be spread on the paths if not too prickly for dogs to walk on.   It is estimated that about 50% of the holly has now been cleared from the wood.
iii. TRAFFIC CALMING AND ROAD SAFETY: Just under 200 responses were received for the petition on speeding and parking with several comments made about the dangerous parking on the corner of Stable Lane and School Lane.  The petition will now be presented to the Chalfonts Local Area Forum Chairman, County Councillor Tim Butcher.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)  
9.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: Following the installation of a new boiler by British Gas in Jubilee Hall it was agreed that the system would benefit from new radiators and valves.  British Gas are in the process of quoting for this work. A concern was raised about the floor starting to lift near the store room.  This will be inspected.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield, Clerk) 
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:   The Allotment Association have been asked to clear broken glass left at the rear of the allotments.  If they are unable to carry out the clearance work they have been asked to inform the Clerk.  (Action – Clerk)  Several letters were sent to local business owners and organisations asking for donations towards extra play equipment for the older children.  Unfortunately no responses have yet been received.
10.
Any Other Business:  The turning on of the Christmas lights event was extremely successful which approximately 500 people attended.  The event is planned to take place again next year on 1st December.  The Parish Council was thanked for paying for the tree lights and star.  
The Poppy Appeal collection boxes from the British Legion were collected very early from the school and it will be investigated whether they could have them for a longer period next year.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley)
The grass has grown quite long on the Recreation Ground but it is difficult to cut as the ground is very soft.  The area will be monitored.  (Action – Cllr Anderson)
It was asked if Stable Lane could be closed for the next Remembrance Service at the War Memorial as ten cars drove past during the service.  It was agreed that the road could be closed if there were more volunteers to marshal the closure as there were only two people available this year.

It was agreed that another professional survey should be undertaken to review the structure of the Pavilion as the last one was ten years ago.  A quotation will be obtained.  (Action – Clerk)
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th January 2016, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk.
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